
 

Gilbane Building Company |1215 E. Fort Ave, Suite 100, Baltimore, MD 21230 |Tel: 410-649-7581 

University of Maryland – College Park 

The New Cole Field House –Indoor Football Practice Facility 
 
Project Title 

University of Maryland- College Park, The New Cole Field House, Indoor Football Practice Facility 

 

Drawings available around: 

2/22/16 

 

Project Description 

Gilbane Building Company invites trade contractors to submit pre-qualifications for: 

 

University of Maryland- College Park, The New Cole Field House, Indoor Football Practice Facility 

This project includes the renovation, expansion and conversion of historic Cole Field House to create an 

indoor football practice facility.  The project will pursue LEED Silver certification.   

 

This project has an overall MBE subcontract participation goal of 30%, with a sub-goal of 7% for 

certified MBEs classified as an African American-Owned Business. MBEs must be certified by the 

Maryland Department of Transportation (MDOT) in order to count towards the goal.  No other MBE 

certifications are acceptable. 

 

Notwithstanding the sub goal established above, prime bidders are encouraged to use a diverse group of 

subcontractors and suppliers from any/all of the various MBE classifications to meet the remainder of the 

overall MBE participation goals. 

 

All bidders must be prequalified in order to bid on this project.  Prequalification forms can be accessed at 

http://www.ibidpro.com. Deadline for submission of prequalification is 5 Days prior to bid due date. For 

information/questions, contact Meta Cadigan @ (410) 649-7581, mcadigan@gilbaneco.com. 

 

The New Cole Field House procurement process will include the following early packages: 

2D Sitework 

3A Concrete 

5A Structural Steel 

7A Waterproofing 

7B Roofing & Skylights 

8A  Curtainwall & Storefront (Design/Assist) 

14A Elevator 

15B  Mechanical 

15C Fire Protection 

16C Electrical 

 

The Bid Documents will be available on an FTP site to interested bidders on or around 2/22/16. The bid 

due date will be sent out to all prequalified and registered bidders via ibidpro. All bids must be received 

via iBidPro.  

 

A pre-bid meeting and site visit is to be determined for those interested in bidding. A notice will be sent 

to registered bidders by email. 

 

Please contact Gilbane for further information at (410) 649-7581, mcadigan@gilbaneco.com 
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